
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

5.40pm-6.10pm Wednesday 25th August 2004

Minutes

Present: Rose Ardron (Chair), Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Stephen Cooke, Tony Hall, Carol Jones, Natasha McFarlane, Kelvin Pine, Linda Regan, Aisha Special K, John Vincent
In Attendance: Harold Mututa, Prakash Ross, Jonathan Crossley-Holland, Jane Anthony
Observers: 

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Andy Buck, Bob Evans, Ahmed Gurnah, Ibrar Hussain, Muhammad Iqbal, Mohammed Younis.

	

	2.
	Project Approvals
	The Chair informed members that the first 3 of the 4 projects for approval here tonight were part of a package from the LEA under the banner of the Advancing Together Agreement.

The Board have had opportunities to discuss the projects and have identified that there should be an agreement with the LEA in line with the Advancing Together Agreement and this should be added to the existing Advancing Together Agreement and signed off by the BNDfC Chair and Bob Kerslake.
Further discussion was required with Jonathan Crossley-Holland and the BNDfC Chief Executive regarding the LEA Advancing Together projects as follows:
· The management and running costs of the projects (as BNDfC do not want these added costs to be incurred by the schools budget)  
· The LEA should provide BNDfC with the baseline information of LEA spend in the area to ensure additionality.
· BNDfC should begin to engage with schools in the area (e.g. briefing meeting need to be organised with school governors to explain BNDfC’s aims and how schools can be engaged in the process).
· A steering group should be set up to oversee the projects (membership should include  community representation)
· The monitoring and evaluation of projects should be performed externally and their work directed by the steering group.
The results of the discussion between Jonathan Crossley-Holland and John Clark should be incorporated into the LEA Advancing Together Agreement.
Raising Achievement Reducing Exclusion
The Programmes Director presented the Raising Achievement Reducing Exclusion project.

Members made the following comments:
· The Adult Education Steering Group should seek to co-ordinate and investigate how this project links with others e.g. with families, Community Learning Campaign.

Prakash Ross informed members that this project has two strands:

1. The project enables the enhancement of the Windsor Fellowship scheme allowing 9 extra places to be available to vulnerable Burngreave students on the scheme 

2. Schools identify and support vulnerable students in their transition from primary to secondary school.

Members present approved the Raising Achievement Reducing Exclusion project in the sum of £83,875.

Breakfast Club and After School Clubs

The Programmes Director presented the Breakfast Club and After School Clubs project.

Prakash Ross replied to members comments as follows:

· Breakfast clubs would be free to users.

· In the initial stages of drawing up this project the LEA have worked very closely with existing providers through the schools to ensure that this project compliments and does not conflict with established clubs.
· Children will not be stigmatised for using the breakfast clubs as they are run on an open access basis.

· The clubs will be publicised in a positive way e.g. not only for providing breakfast but as a way for example of getting to school early and being fun.
· The clubs will run through the smaller school holidays however it is not envisaged that they will be open in the larger school holidays. 

The Chair requested that clarification regarding this project and the role of existing providers should also be given at item 13 of the report.

Members approved Breakfast and After School Clubs in the sum of £170,715.
Community Education Co-ordinators

The Programmes Director presented the Community Education Co-ordinators project informing members approval was being sought to extend the existing project by a period of two years.  
Members were informed that an evaluation of the existing project was tabled at the Focus meeting held on 4th August 2004.

Members approved Community Education Co-ordinators project in the sum of £457,007.
IT Community School and Study Support

The Programmes Director presented the IT Community School and Study Support project informing members approval was being sought to extend the existing project by a period of two years. 
Members approved IT Community School and Study Support project in the sum of £84,110.
The Chair requested the Programmes Director to report to the October Board meeting on how the appraisal conditions identified have been met.
The Chief Executive should ensure that the Advancing Together Agreement has been finalised and signed prior to project start dates in September 2004.

The meeting closed at 6.10pm. 
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	3.
	Date and Venue of Next Meeting
	5.30pm, Wednesday, 29th September 2004 at Pitsmoor Methodist Church 
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